Curriculum & Instruction Committee

September 14, 2015

Scarborough Library, 309

In Attendance

Chair

     Dr. Sylvia Shurbutt, Senate

School of Arts and Humanities

     Dr. Mark Cantrell

     Dr. Scott Hippensteel

School of Business and Social Sciences

     Dr. Lindsey Levitan

School of Education and Professional Studies

     Dr. Douglas Kennard

School of Natural Sciences and Mathematics

     Dr. Ruth Conley

     Dr. Weidong Liao

Library

     Ms. Laura Neal

Ex-officio

     Dr. Mark Cantrell, Honors

     Emily Gross, Academic Support

     Dr. Robert Warburton, Assistant Dean, Center for Teaching and Learning

Guests

     Dr. Rhonda Hovatter, RECR

     Dr. Jason McKahan, Communication

Announcements

For curricular proposal guidelines, see C&I website at http://www.shepherd.edu/employees/senate/C&I/. Please be sure electronic files with all forms have minutes embedded in them, and catalogue copies with changes should be embedded in the program change form.  C &I submissions are now electronic, with signed hardcopies only submitted to the C&I chair.  A representative from the department submitting the proposal should be present at C&I meetings to respond to committee questions.  Submissions should come to the C&I chair at least one week prior to the next C&I meeting.   

C&I Program and Course Forms: Forms were revised to ensure that proposed course and program changes are reviewed by all those who might be affected.  The revised program forms have been posted on the C&I Website (and in Sakai).

University Undergraduate Curricular Proposal Flow Chart (Steps in Process)

Handout was distributed for review.

Motion was made to accept April 27, 2015 minutes as presented.  S/P
Transfers and Substitutions  

The HEPC has adopted new transfer and Articulation rules (see http://www.wvhepc.edu/inside-the-commission/special-initiatives/transfer-articulation/), including Series 17 which follows new WV code mandating transfers with 70% of common ISOs, with minor exceptions being for accredited programs.  The aim is to eliminate capricious transfer denials.  Students can now appeal through Admissions and Credits if they think a denial has been capricious or unfair.  Beyond this institutional level, they may also appeal to an HEPC Transfer Appeals Committee.  Likewise, Coordinators of Accredited Programs, such as Education through CAEP accreditation, require to give input in substitution approvals that may be capricious or impact their assessment reports.  In addition to Department Chair signatures on substitution forms, coordinator’s signature for accredited programs where assessments are kept is recommended.

After reviewing the policy the following discussion was held:  The committee agreed that the University has an obligation to give the student credit for a comparable transfer course.  Accredited programs such as Education have Specialization Coordinators that must keep assessments and write accreditation reports, and they should be involved in transfer substitutions.  It would be appropriate on the Course Substitution Form to add a 3rd signature line for the Specialization Coordinator.  The signature would be sought when involving a program course that is part of accredited programs.
First Readings

Education

Information regarding Course and Program Changes was distributed for review.
Course Changes

PHED 315 Teaching Tumbling & Gymnastics title change to Fundamental Movement, Gymnastics & Dancing
PHED 370 Exercise Physiology 
Program Change

Physical Education, K-Adult 
Communication

Information regarding Course Changes and Addition, Program Deletion and Change was distributed for review.

Course Changes

COMM 360 Studio Production

COMM 461 Senior Capstone Project

Course Addition

COMM 451 Senior Capstone Preparation

Program Deletion

Organizational and Business Communications minor

Program Change

Communication and New Media major

Motion was made to adjourn at 3:40 pm.  S/P
Respectfully submitted,

Donna Semler

Office of the Registrar
